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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

June 19, 2014
“TEXT TO 9-1-1” NOT YET AVAILABLE IN HINSDALE

Recently, many news stories and articles about the availability of nationwide Text to 9-1-1 were circulated. These articles were based on the FCC deadline for the four largest mobile telephone providers to make Text to 9-1-1 accessible to every 9-1-1 center by May 15, 2014. 

Although the mobile telephone carriers have met their deadline, the dispatch center for the Hinsdale Police and Fire Departments is not currently capable of receiving Text to 9-1-1. Residents need to know that a text to 9-1-1 will receive a “bounce back message”, which advises them to call 9-1-1 because text to 9-1-1 is not available within their service area.

It is important to know that when Text-to-9-1-1 does become available, it should only be used in circumstance when someone is unable to make a phone call to 9-1-1. A phone call allows for 9-1-1 dispatchers to ask additional questions that may be important for emergency responders to know with less delay.   
If you have any questions about 9-1-1 Emergency Services, please contact Deputy Chief Mark Wodka at 630-789-7086 or email: mwodka@villageofhinsdale.org 
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ANY QUESTIONS REGARDING THIS RELEASE OF INFORMATION MAY BE DIRECTED TO THE HINSDALE POLICE DEPARTMENT’S PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICER:  MARK WODKA, DEPUTY CHIEF OF POLICE,.630-789-7086, 121 SYMONDS DRIVE, HINSDALE, ILLINOIS, 60521.








